NEWS ITEM - SCUTHWESTERN MEDICAL SCHOOL OF THE UNIVERSITY OF TEXAS

Dr. Ralph W. Coltharp, Clinical Assistant Professor of Neuropsychiatry at Southwestern Medical School of the University of Texas, will attend the meetings of the International Council for Exceptional Children in Omaha, Nebraska, on May 1-3, 1952. Doctor Coltharp will serve as Consultant to the section on "The Child in Conflict with the Law."

On May 5-8 Dr. Arthur Grollman, Professor of Experimental Medicine, will attend the meetings of the American Society for Clinical Investigation and associated clinical groups, including the American Federation for Clinical Research before which he will discuss "A Comparative Evaluation of the Effectiveness of Several New Hypotensive Agents as Determined by Their Action in Experimental Renal Hypotension and in the Human Patient."

Dean G. N. Aagaard; Dr. Donald W. Seldin, Associate Professor of Internal Medicine; Dr. Alvin P. Shapiro, Assistant Professor of Neuropsychiatry; and Dr. Mackenzie Walser, Instructor in Internal Medicine; will also attend the Atlantic City meeting.

Dr. Don P. Morris, Professor of Neuropsychiatry, will discuss "Emotional Problems of the Alcoholic" at the Institute on Alcoholism sponsored by the Dallas Committee for Education on Alcoholism on May 2.

G. N. Lagaard, M.D. pean